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Caroline

The proposed sports pavilion is in an area where badger setts are present therefore the following should be adhered to:

Badgers: Mitigation Strategy

Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, including any works of site clearance, an update survey for badgers shall be carried out no sooner than three months before commencement following which a mitigation strategy for badgers including whether a development licence is required and the location and timing of the provision of any protective fencing around setts/commuting routes, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the development shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details.

In addition in order to protect other ecological features and species the following sections of the Ecological Assessment (Community Park) carried out by Aspect Ecology Dated October 2014 should be adhered to and any development carried out strictly in accordance with these recommendations:

4.9.5, 5.6.7, 5.4.5, 5.2.19, 5.7.8

The design of the sports pavilion offers a good opportunity for inclusion of a nesting opportunity for birds (potentially swifts) or roosting for bats and this should be considered. Biodiversity enhancements should be included within the built environment throughout the development as well as in ‘green spaces’. I can advise further on this if needed.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

Direct Dial 01295 227912

Charlotte.Watkins@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk

www.cherwell.gov.uk
Office hours: Monday, Tuesday and Thursday mornings.

